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APGA’S WILLIE OBIANO WINS ANAMBRA GOVERNORSHIP ELECTION
C
hief  Willie Madua-buchi Obiano of the All Progres-sives Grand Alliance (APGA) secured a total of 180,178 to out best twenty two other contestants who vied for the gover-norship election in Anambra state last Saturday.
According to the Returning Officer in the election, Professor James Epoke, the runner up of the election, Tony Nwoye of the Peoples Democratic Party (PDP) scored 97,700. Chief Chris Nwabueze Ngige of the All Progressives Congress (APC) who took the third place scored 95,963 while Patrick Ifeanyi Uba of Labour Party who came fourth scored 37,495.
The governorship election which was first contested on Saturday 16th 2013 was declared inconclusive by the Returning Officer, Professor James    Epoke,    because    an
outright winner could not emerge. Also there were irregularities in 212 Polling Units which had registered voters surpassing the margin between the leading candidate and the runner up.
Even though there were irregularities, the Commission reasoned that they were not substantial enough to warrant a cancellation, hence the supplementary election which took place on Saturday 30th November 2013.

IPAC PRAISES INEC FOR SURMOUNTING CHALLENGES IN ANAMBRA SUPPLE-MENTARY ELEC-TION

The Interparty Advisory Council (IPAC), the umbrella leadership of Nigeria’s regis-tered political parties, has congratulated the Independent National Electoral Commis-sion (INEC) for surmounting the challenges it faced in the governorship election on Saturday 16th November 2013.

The Chairman, IPAC, Dr. Yunusa Tanko who was on a working    visit    to   the  Com 
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mission observed that the Supplementary Governorship Election was not marred by any form of violence or ballot snatching.

He stated that complaints which were received during the two elections – that of 16th and 30th November – were promptly attended to and resolved by INEC officials.

Dr Yunusa promised that the political parties would collaborate with the Commission so that it can deliver the best elections to Nigerians.
In his remarks, the INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega said elections were bound to have challenges but that what was important was for the challenges not to be overwhelming as to subvert the integrity of the elections.

Professor Jega pledged that the Commission would continue to be truthful and transparent in all that it did. Said he: “This Commission will never lie on what it does. Things happened. What happened in Idemili is isolated... there is no way it can be used to generalise what happened.”
